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IMPORTANT DATES  

3 September 
P&C Meeting 
 

4 September  
Art Exhibition Opening Night 
Technology Expo, STEAM Show 
 

9 September  
Grounds Working Bee 
 

10 September 
Year 11 Exams commence 
 

18 September 
Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
 

26 September 
Year 12 Community Concert 
 

27 September 
Year 12 Farewell Assembly 
 

28 September 
Last day of Term 3 
 

15 October 
Term 4 commences 
 

18 October 
HSC commences 
 

1 November 
Year 11 2018 Parent Info Evening  
 

12 November 
P&C Meeting 
 

14 November 
Year 12 Formal 
 

4 December 
Speech Day 
 

5 - 7 December 
Year 10 Camp 
 

10 December 
P&C Meeting 
 

11 December 
Orientation Day 
 

19 December 
Last day of school 

WOW! 
“What a night, late August in ‘18 

What a special time for us 
As we remember, what a night” 

 

Our Evening of Music on Tuesday night was sensational! 
 

Congratulations to all the staff and boys involved. The evening was a sell out.  Tradition - Rugby 
Choir and Year 7 Mass Choir - and today’s talented boys were on display.  Not to forget the great 
talents of our music teachers and tutors who teach and mentor the boys to challenge themselves 
outside their comfort levels. 
 

Our Year 12 young musicians have certainly promoted music in the school, our community and 
the wider community in the six years they have been here.  Thank you boys.  
 

“Hard work beats talent, when talent doesn't work hard”. Last night we witnessed what talent 
and hard work together can achieve. 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Farmers - It is now official. We are adopting Tullamore Central School to show 
our  support of our country cousins.   
 

Twenty one Year 7-11 students and 2 teachers from Tullamore Central School 
will be on an excursion to Sydney in Week 8 as guests of EBHS.   
 

Our school bus will go to Tullamore loaded with essentials to be distributed 
to the students, staff and community of Tullamore. Tullamore is a small town 
in Parkes Shire in the Central West of New South Wales.   
 

Last Friday was the last of our ‘Flannel Friday for Farmers’ and all monies 
raised will be directed to support the community of Tullamore. 
 

So far we have raised over $11,000.00 
 

Year 12 have completed their trial HSC and are expected to be at school, in 
full school uniform, for all lessons.  
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Deputy Principal Senior School (Relieving) - Seddique Martin 

Deputy Principal Middle School - Jessica Schadel 

Another Amazing Week 
The last week or so has been an impressive showcase of the varied talents of the boys in our school. The Year 12 Honour Book 
assembly, An Evening of Music and the Winter Grade Sport Assembly, are all examples of exceptional participation and commit-
ment. My message to all the boys in the Middle School is simple – do your very best to participate as fully as possible in all curricu-
la and co-curricula opportunities – the more you put in, the more you get out!  
 

Our School Uniform  
The wearing of full school uniform is an expectation that has always been a tradition of Epping Boys High School. The benefits are 
apparent to all within the school community, as well as to the public. 

School uniform is the prescribed dress for all boys on school days and for boys attending school functions. It has the advantage of 
being more economical and of ruling out any distinction between the children of well-to-do parents/carers and the children of 
those who are not so well off. The wearing of uniform develops a feeling of comradeship, a pride in tidy appearance in the uniform 
itself and in the school for which it stands. On excursions, students wearing school uniform are easily identifiable, which enhances 
the management, welfare and safety of students. 
 

The school uniform consists of the following: 
• Mid-grey tailored trousers or tailored shorts with a plain black belt. 
• Grey shirt for Years 7-9 and white shirt for Years 10-12 
• Grey socks or short EBHS socks (with grey shorts) 
• School tie: striped tie for Middle School; solid green tie for Senior School; x30 game sports tie; music tie (worn throughout 

the year) 
• Green V-necked pullover with school crest  
• Tracksuit is in school colours with emblem. The top may be worn as uniform in Years 7-9. The full tracksuit may only be 

worn on Wednesdays, to and from school, and for sport and PE.   
• Green Waterproof Jacket 
• School Blazer is encouraged for Senior School. (Prefects are required to purchase a blazer) 
• Black leather shoes - Desert boots and jogging/gym shoes are NOT acceptable (even if coloured black) and may result in a 

boy being excluded from practical TAS and Science classes 
• Green school cap is recommended. Epping Boys High School beanie and Epping Boys High School scarf may only be worn in 

cooler months 
• Black, plain belt 

 Extreme hairstyles (length, colour and style) are unacceptable 
 

For Sport days and Physical Education classes, your son/ward will need: 

School sport shirt, school sport shorts, white sport socks, non-marking track shoes, and/or school tracksuit.   

It is the expectation of the school that ALL boys wear the correct uniform each day, including Wednesdays. The process for non-
compliance is as follows: 
 

1. Boys out of uniform are identified upon arrival at school and issued with a uniform note by the Head Teacher on duty. This is 
recorded on SENTRAL and monitored by the Deputy Principals. 

2. A letter will be sent home to parents notifying them when their son/ward has not worn the correct uniform on three separate 
occasions. 

3. A  before school detention will be issued for any infractions after this letter. 

Any family experiencing financial difficulties regarding school uniform should contact the Principal, Mr O’Brien, to apply for special 
assistance.  

Post Trial HSC Period 
It is imperative that all boys attend every class between now and the HSC exams. All classes are  essential for boys to engage with 
targeted, subject specific revision activities, planned by their class teachers. It is NOT acceptable for boys to stay home claiming 
that they will be studying better on their own, as this is simply not the case. Additionally, non compliance in terms of attendance in 
these final weeks of the year may impact on student eligibility to attend some Year 12 functions. We ask that parents support their 
son's success in the HSC by ensuring they attend all classes and arrive at school on time, in the correct uniform.  

Absences from School 
"When responding to SMS/Text Messages sent to you from EBHS to explain absences PLEASE DO NOT RESPOND with links to  
photographed attachments, for example medical certificates. If you need to do so, please scan your document and email it to the 
EBHS email address eppingboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au" 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
mailto:eppingboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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P&C - Susan Day, President 

Please remember to BYO Bag 

Canteen Committee – new members request 
We are very fortunate to have a well managed canteen, one of the few P&C run high school canteens in NSW. Each year the  
canteen generates $35,000 to $50,000 which is used to support our boys. The committee meets once per term. We are short on 
committee members and would like 1-2 more parents involved. Please consider joining and help support our canteen staff.  
 

P&C Meeting – 3 September 
Motion on Notice: That the P&C assign $100,000 to a separate P&C ‘Hall’ account. Come and join the discussion. 
 

Spring Working Bee: Sunday 9 September (9 am to 12 md).  We are looking forward to meeting you at the Working Bee. Claire 
and I will be finishing at the end of 2019 and would love a couple of parents to join us and take over the coordination. Planting 
new beds and caring for our grounds has given us both a lot of pleasure. 
 

Evening of Music 
What a terrific night hearing our boys sing and perform! On behalf of the P&C, thank you to all the CAPA teachers for a stellar 
night and a special mention to two mums. Heather Curdie has worked back stage for several years to make sure the program 
worked smoothly and Rowena Hubble has organised the successful raffle for many years, too. Both Mums are finishing as their 
boys complete their HSC this year. 
 

A big thanks to Penny Copnall and the Events Support team for providing yummy food and beverages on the night.  
 

Environment Group: Putting the Green in the Green & Gold 
Mission Statement: 
Our mission is to make sustainability and environmental awareness a first thought, not an afterthought. Our goal is to provide our 
boys with the knowledge, the tool and the engagement to be involved because they care and to be passionate about a future, 
their future, that is clean, green and sustainable. 
 

Our meetings for 2018 will be held on the first (occasionally 2nd) Monday during term time at 7:30 pm.  
For 2018 the Meeting dates are Term 3: 3 September Term 4: 12 November; 10 December. 
Meetings are held in the Common Room, B Block.   
 

Susan Day                                                          
P&C President 
0418 213212   

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Business Day 2018 was an exciting and fun day for all. There were games with prizes, stores 
selling a variety of items and competitions, where you could win some amazing prizes. The 
Business Studies students of Year 11 and the Accelerated Business Studies students of Year 9 
ran these stores. This was an assessment task for the Business Studies students and they put 
a lot of work into each store. All profits were donated to charity. 
 

Students chose different locations to run their business, ranging from H Block to inside the 
hall. We were given the chance to experience what it is like to work in a business and a team. 
We were able to gain an insight into the various aspects of running a business. This ranged 
from organising our product to marketing and advertising, as well as arranging our finances. 

Business Day 2018 - Social Science 

The students were challenged with creating a business that appealed to the wider school population. Over Period 3 and lunch 
they served a stream of eager school-age consumers captivated by the day’s proceedings. Knowledge, strength and wit were test-
ed at various stores in the quest for fantastic prizes. The day should be considered a great success with business operators devel-
oping crucial skills while the remaining students enjoyed a ravishing afternoon. 
 

Riley C, Rohan M (Year 9 Accelerated Business) and Cody C (Year 11) 

We would like to congratulate the EBHS Music Staff: Mr Tabrett, Mr Mutch, Ms Meney, Ms 
Wiseheart and our current practicum teachers, Mr Owen and Mr Peterson. We have a  
wonderful, dynamic music program at Epping Boys and the Evening of Music 
was sensational and continues to be one of the highlights of the school calendar. We also 
would like to acknowledge the dedication of the professional musicians who work with our 
boys, inspiring them through the direction of ensembles, teaching and mentoring our 
boys.  The passion for music that you share with our boys is wonderful to watch.  
 

Thank you to all the boys who show their ongoing commitment to Music at this school. 

An Evening of Music - Alison Howard, Head Teacher CAPA 

A special thanks to the following peopel: Mrs Helen Sinclair—Music Administration Officer, Mr Mike Kenny-Wind Ensemble/Stage 
Band/Jazz Band, Mrs Cathy Sampson—Concert Band/Choir, Mr Lachlan Skinner-Percussion Ensembles, Mr David Thirgood & Mr 
Nick Murphy—Guitar Ensembles, Mr Michael Day, Ms Christine Pringle and Ms Iin Chang—Stage Managers, Sound and Lighting 
Team Technical Crew, VET Entertainment Students Technical Crew, and to members of the “Friends of Music” for supporting this 
event.  Our raffle raised $808.00 towards the Farmers Relief Fund. 
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Sport@EBHS 

NSW ALL Schools Swimming Championships 
Congratulations to the following students who placed in the top 10 at the NSW All Schools Swimming championships earlier in the 
year. A fantastic achievement by some very talented athletes. 

Thomas Hope  
8th in the 17+ years 
200M Breaststroke 

Antnony Otypka  
7th in the 17+ years 
50M Butterfly 

James Cho  
4th in the 13 years  
50M Breaststroke 

CHS Cross Country 
Congratulations to Ashton Hanna and Adam Bruntsch who recently competed in the CHS Cross Country Carnival.                            
Adam (Left) finished 10th and Ashton (right) was 30th.  A fantastic effort from both students. 

Wanderers Schools Cup - Regional Champions 
EBHS was well represented by 4 teams at the Gladesville-Hornsby Regional Competition of the Wanderers Schools Cup. Well done 
to all boys who participated in the day. This continues to be an important event for the Football Academy. Congratulations to the 
14A team who defeated our 13A team in the final. An outstanding effort for both teams to make the final in a strong competition.  
Good luck in the next round of competition. 

Sydney North Athletics Carnival 
On Monday 30 and Tuesday 31 July the following students were representing the school at the Sydney North Athletics Champion-
ships held at Sydney Olympic Park Athletics Centre.  

Bowden,Liam 
Bremner,Matthew 
Brown,William 
Brunsch,Adam  
Carrig,Christopher 
Chaney,Max 
Chappell,Nathaniel 
Clarke,Cameron 
Cliffe Owen 
Clift,Maxwell 
 

Court,Harry 
Daniels,Kyah 
Davis,George 
Day,Hugo 
De Gioia,Luca 
Depalo,Max 
Fitzpatrick,Ryan 
Fotias,Yianni 
Ganguly,Dibyesh 
Gleeson,Ashton 
 

Hanna,Ashton 
Herngren,Dominic 
Hughson-Miranda,Jeremy 
Karhani,Romace 
Leverett,Riley 
Mannasz,Aidan 
Martin,Armani 
Mathieson, Michael 
Metcalfe,Jordan 
Ng,Dylan 
 

Nicol,Ethan 
Parker,Max 
Phillips,Andrew 
Purcell,Louis 
Ravintkran,Rajan 
Seto,Domenic 
Tall,Jett 
Tockuss,Jesse 
White,Jacob 
Zreika,Ibrahim 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Sport@EBHS cont. 

Sydney North Athletics Carnival 

Outstanding results 
Jordan Metcalfe – 1st in 16 years 400M, 2nd in 16 years 200M , 3rd in 16 years Triple Jump 
Max Chaney - 3rd in the 16 years 100M 
Riley Leverett – 2nd in 16 years 400M 
Adam Bruntsch – 2nd in 14 years 800M 
Max Depalo – 2nd in 15 years 800M 
Jeremy Hughson-Miranda – 2nd in 15 years 100M hurdles 
Under 14 4x100M relay team finished 3rd  
Under 16 4X100M relay team finished 1st 
Max Parker – 2nd in 12 years High Jump 
Nathaniel Chappell – 2nd in 16 years High Jump 
Owen Cliffe – 3rd in 15 years Long Jump 
Jacob White – 2nd in 15 years Shot Put 
Jett Tall – 3rd in 16 years Discus Throw 
George Davis - 2nd in 12-15 years 1500M walk 

Annual Football Dinner  
The annual EBHS Football Dinner was held on Thursday 23 August and the night was a great success. Students were acknowledged 
for their ongoing dedication and support towards the football program and it was an opportunity to recognise the major award 
winners for 2018.  
 

Thank you to everyone who assisted on the night and to the parents who supported the evening. Please see next page for a list of 
the award winners. 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Sport@EBHS cont. 
EBHS  2018  Football Dinner Major Award  Winners 

Major Awards Award Recipient 

EBHS Junior Footballer of the Year 
Kyle Shaw 
 

 
EBHS Junior Golden Boot 
Kyle Shaw 
 

 
EBHS Senior Golden Boot 
Tom McLean 
Sam Armson 
 

 
EBHS Representative Player of the Year 
Ryan Teague 
 

 
EBHS Sportsmanship Award 
Daniel De Lima 

 
EBHS Football Service Award 
Harrison Evenden 
 

 
EBHS 1ST Grade Players Player 
Ryan Teague 
 

 
 
 
EBHS Football Team of the Year 
 

 
 

EBHS Footballer of the Year 
Eli Berghofer 
 

 
EBHS Junior Futsal Player of the Year 
Andre Thomasian 
 

 
EBHS Senior Futsal Player of the Year 
Cameron Fong 

 

NSW School Relays Championships 

On Friday 24 August, the NSW School Relays Champi-
onships were held at Sydney Olympic Park.  
 

The carnival was run in the evening and Epping were 
represented by Jett Tall, Riley Leverett, Jordan 
Metcalfe and Max Chaney. 
 

The boys ran extremely well and managed to win the 
4x100M relay event to take home gold.  
 

Congratulations and good luck at the upcoming CHS 
carnival.  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://i.ytimg.com/vi/tt_XXWRdKrI/hqdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3Dtt_XXWRdKrI&h=360&w=480&tbnid=2GwzmdKE_S_FXM:&docid=ujsYtRXnXmDoCM&ei=XznmVrDCFsyj0gSywKnICQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjw7b2Hp7
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Suginami Junior High School Study Tour - An Intercultural Experience at EBHS 

 
 

In Week 5, Epping Boys High School hosted a number of special events, one of which was a visit by a group of 10 Japanese stu-
dents from Suginami Junior High School for a study tour and intercultural experience in an authentic Australian educational insti-
tution. 
 

The Suginami students attended school on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. Their program consisted of intensive English 
language lessons in Periods 1 and 2 each day, followed by an afternoon of integration into the mainstream with their EBHS  
buddies from the Year 9 Elective Japanese classes.  
 

There were many highlights throughout the week, starting from day one. First thing on Monday morning, young Yuma Sugahara 
excited the EBHS assembly with his speech in English, in response to the official welcome address. On Monday afternoon, the 
Suginami boys and their EBHS buddies really hit it off during the initial introduction and period of ice-breakers, as they participat-
ed enthusiastically in a range of social activities including speed-dating, card games and ball sports.  
 

Between the fun and games, the Suginami students’ eyes were opened when they attended mainstream lessons with their  
buddies in Periods 3 and 4 each day. They had opportunities to create animations in Multimedia; write code in IST; produce 
funky 1980s tunes in Music; discuss business proposals for cafes in Food Technology; expertly move between languages and cul-
tures in Japanese; and (best of all) play more basketball in PDHPE! They even enjoyed going to a mainstream Year 9 English class 
and listening to the EBHS students present their speeches on various Shakespearean texts for assessment.    
 

By Friday, the Suginami boys felt right at home, even purchasing the last remaining double XL flannelette shirts for the farmers to 
show their school spirit. Their farewell party with their buddies in Period 4 on their final day was a great way to finish. Watching 
all the boys chat away between mouthfuls of mini Pavlovas, Lamingtons and Cheesymite scrolls before settling in to view an 
anime, really emphasised the friendships that the Suginami students and their EBHS buddies had formed in their short time to-
gether. 
 

A huge thank you is due to all of the EBHS staff and students for their enthusiasm towards the visit and for providing the Sugina-
mi students with such a positive Aussie high school experience.  
 

Finally, I would like to give a special commendation to the Year 9 students who volunteered to be buddies:  
 

Morgan Tsao, Ted Smith, Rohan Mavila, Jared Law, Nathan Nguyen, Hud Ahmad Najmi, Ronald Lai , Daniel Craig, Aaron Lu,      
Siddharth Pandit, Aidan Robinson, Christopher Pennington 
 

The week would not have been possible without their support and energy. Arigato gozaimasu! 
 

Ms Jessica Raynor 

Suginami students and their EBHS buddies at the farewell party 
Standing (from left): Sakyo Tsubaki, Shotaro Kishi, Daniel Craig, Ronald Lai, Yuma Sugahara,  Aidan Robinson, Hud Ahmad 
Najmi, Rohan Mavila, Rento Kaga, Ohki Ito, Morgan Tsao,  
 

Kneeling (from left): Gion Suzuki, Kairi Kasahara, Ms Raynor (EBHS Teacher), Mr Kawasumi (Suginami Teacher), Shintaro 
Harada, Nathan Nguyen, Yuki Busujima 
 

Absent: Jared Law, Siddharth Pandit, Christopher Pennington  
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On Thursday 23 August, the Prefects for 2019 had their induction 
into their leadership positions. Led by Tim, Logan and Luis, we look 
forward to their ideas and the service they will bring as they make 
their mark on the school. The energy and enthusiasm they had on 
prefect camp bodes well for their goals for the coming year. They 
will be guided well and supervised by Mrs Ghorayeb, who will take 
on the role of Prefect Adviser for the prefects.  
 

We also said farewell to the Prefects of 2018 led by Jack, Thishan 
and Layton. They have been a remarkable and creative leadership 
team which has raised around $28 000 in funds for various chari-
ties over their year of leadership and service.  
 

These boys organised some very special surprises for me, as I fin-
ished up in the role of Prefect Adviser after 7 years. My thanks to 
everyone who has supported me in this position over the years. 

Prefect Induction Assembly, Cathy Hartley, Prefect Adviser 2012-2018 
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Thursday 13 September,  
7:30pm  

with  

Hon. Damien Tudehope,  
State Member for Epping.   

 

Venue:  West Epping Uniting Church,  
cnr Orchard St & Carlingford Rd, Epping.   

Contact: 9868 3574.   
 

Topic:  Epping - Planning for the Future.   
 

Discussion will be on education, transport, traffic man-
agement and residential/commercial development.  

  
Supper to be served following the meeting.   

Everyone is welcome. 

In History Elective we learnt about the Black Death, how deadly it was and how quickly and far it spread. We extended our 
knowledge of the plague by simulating progress and transmission of the plague with a game.  

We paired up and each pair was handed a unique route plan that would take us around the different cities of Europe that were 
affected by the plague. Each city had a different level of risk which was represented by a bag of blue and red counters. As we visit-
ed each city on the route plan, we had to roll two dice to decide how many days we’d have to stay within the city. For each day we 
had to pick a counter from a bag at random. If we picked red it meant we had the plague, and we would then have travel to the 
next two cities and add to the infection by adding two red tokens to the city’s bag, we would then die. The only way to survive 
death was by rolling two ones when visiting any one of the two next cities.  

Through this game we learnt just how rapidly the plague spread throughout Europe considering the slow means of transport they 
would’ve had back then. We were also shown which cities were guaranteed death and which cities were relatively easy to survive 
in. The game had a fun and easy way to grasp the concept of a serious topic.  

By Darin Candappa and Patrick Milne  

Year 9 Elective History - Black Death Game  
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After-school ‘Book Club’ 

Over the past three weeks, Jason Chen in Year 11 has held an after-school 
book club with 3 Year Five students from Epping Heights Public school as part 
of his ‘Max Potential’ Community Service achievement.   
 

As well as building ties with one of our Partner Primary Schools, Jason has 
endeavoured to develop a love of reading in the three younger students who 
attended one hour sessions, twice a week.  
 

Jason was extremely well-organised and has represented our school admira-
bly. Judging by the enthusiasm, laughter… and extended periods of quiet 
reading time displayed by his three young protégées, it seems clear that Jason 
has succeeded in his aim.  Well done Jason. 

The 2nd Hand uniform shop (located at the back of the School Hall) currently opens 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month at 
lunchtime. From Term 4 we are changing the opening hours to 1st and 3rdMondays. This suits our volunteers better and allows us 
to be open at the same time as the Daylight Uniform shop.  We hope this will make it more convenient for those wishing to 
check availability of good quality 2nd hand items before purchasing new. Dates for the rest of the year are as follows: 

We are happy to open outside these hours by appointment.  Please contact Jo Hogben on 0425 295101 to arrange or with any 
other enquiries. 
 

Payment by CASH or CHEQUE only. 
 

Thank you for supporting our 2nd Hand Uniform shop. Donations of outgrown uniform gratefully accepted at the School Office 
any time.  New volunteers always welcome. All proceeds go to the School. 

New hours for 2nd Hand Uniform Shop from Term 4 

Term 3 2018 

Thursday 6th September         12.30-2.30pm  

Thursday 20th September      12.30-2.30pm 

Term 4 2018 

Monday 15th October            12.00-2.00pm 

Monday 5th November           12.00-2.00pm  

Monday 19th November         12.00-2.00pm 

Monday 3rd December           12.00-2.00pm 

Orientation Day Tuesday 11th December       10.00am-2.00pm 
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Community Notices 

 Need Help with  
Homework  

or  
Assignments…? 

 

Come to the Homework and 

Learning Centre  

 

Extra help with homework and assignments is available 
at the Homework and Learning Centre  in the School 

Library on Monday afternoons  

3.30pm—4.30pm.  

See Ms Rebecca Yang in B Block for more information 
or Mrs Frank in the Front Office for a permission 

note.  
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CHESS CLUB 
is located in K23 during lunch time on  

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.   

No experience necessary. Come along and 
make new friends. 

ALL WELCOME 

STEAM             

ScienceTechnologyEngineeringArtsMathematics 

STEAM challenges students to solve the problems of the future in a 
creative way supported by evidence and first-hand research.  

All students are welcome to come along and change the world on 

Thursdays at lunch time in K07.  
 

See Mr Leggo in Science 

 

Epping Boys High School  

is on Facebook 

 

Year 8 are invited to play on the       

BIG OUTDOOR BOARD  
in the Year 8 area on  

Thursdays at lunchtime  

Second Hand Uniform Shop 

OPEN TWICE EACH MONTH 

1st and 3rd Thursday Each Month 

12.30pm-2.30pm 

(during school term) 

Located at the back of the school hall. 
There is a great range of EBHS uniforms at very reasonable prices. 
All proceeds are returned to the school for the 

benefit of all boys. 

RECYCLE  YOUR BATTERIES @ EBHS 
Batteries are made up of heavy metals and other toxic elements, 
including nickel,  cadmium, alkaline, mercury, nickel metal hydride, 
and lead acid. It is these elements that can threaten our environ-
ment if not properly discarded and/or recycled.  
 

A household battery recycle bin can now be found outside the  
science staff room. 
 

Please take advantage of this service and help reduce toxic  
chemicals poisoning our  environment by disposing of your house-
hold batteries in our recycle bin. 
 

Recycle bins can also be found at Eden Gardens at North Ryde  
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Please note that we are now bag free 
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NOTIFICATION OF ABSENCE 

   
Student Surname: …………………………………...…….... Given Name: ……………….…………….……..…… Roll Class: ………..… 
  
WHOLE DAY ABSENCE Date(s): …………………………………………………..    LATE ARRIVAL Date: …….………………...……… 
  
EARLY LEAVER Date: ………………………….……..      Departure time: ……………………………………………………………….. 
  
Reason for absence: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………………. 
  
Parent/Guardian Name: …………………………….…………. Parent/Guardian Signature: ……………….…...…Date: …………………… 
 (Please Print) 

  

    SMS NOTIFICATIONS 
Absences  

If you receive a text regarding your son’s absence, please only reply if he is sick or on leave.   

If you believe your son is at school or on a school excursion etc., please telephone the school on 9869 2701. 
 

General SMS Information 

Due to the SMS system we have, all text messages are sent in bulk from the computer. We are unable to 

reply to any text messages we receive. If you have any queries about an SMS please phone the school on 

9869 2701. 
 

Notification of Absence 

If your son is going to be absent, please call the school ASAP and upon return, please use the following form to explain your son’s 

absence.  NB: Early Leavers permission notes should be submitted to the Front Office. These notes must be signed by a deputy 

principal prior to being submitted to the front office. If your son will be away for five or more days, an application for extended 

leave/travel form must be filled out and submitted to the Principal two weeks prior to absence.   

Forms may be collected from the Front Office.  

EBHS CHANGE OF STUDENT PERSONAL INFORMATION 

 

Student First Name: ……………………………......Student Surname…………………………...Roll Class …………..  

Previous Address: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…. 
  

…………………………………………………………………………..……..   Date Address Changed: …………………  

New Address: ….………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………  

……………………………………………………………………………… Post Code: .………………………………….  

Home Phone: ………………..……………….. 

Parent/Guardian 1: Work Phone: …………………………………Parent/Guardian 1:Mobile ……………….………….  

Parent/Guardian 1: Email: ………………………………………………………………………………………………….…  

Parent/Guardian 2: Work Phone: …………………….…………...Parent/Guardian 2: Mobile: ……………….………… 

Parent/Guardian 2: Email:……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Emergency Contact 1 (someone other than Parent/Guardian) 

Name: ………………………………………………………  Emergency Contact Phone: ……………………………..…..  

Relationship to Student (eg Aunt, Friend): …..…………………………………………………………………………..…..  

Emergency Contact 2 (someone other than Parent/Guardian) 

Name: ………………………………………………………  Emergency Contact Phone: ……………………………..…..  

Relationship to Student (eg Aunt, Friend): …..……………………………………………………………………………....  

Parent/Guardian Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………….  

Parent/Guardian Signature: ………………………………..……………………….…….     Date: ……………………..….  

 
 

OFFICE USE ONLY    ERN    Student File            NESA                    Transport 


